HHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The Romsey Conservative Working Men’s Club

Monday 4th April 2011 @ 7.30pm

Present: The Chairman, Vice Chairman, Treasurer, Steve Downham, Mike Harvey, Nick Chilton, Richard Macer, Sara Lunn, Sue Keys, Teresa Dennis, Koo Janzen and Martin Hannan. 
1. APOLOGIES

The President, Kevin Snewing, John Gawley, Peter Coote and Chris Bond.

2 PERSONALIA
Peter Coote will be retiring this year.
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

These were approved and signed after an amendment to item 8c(2) – which should read that the fines are working at encouraging results being put in, not preventing matches being called off.
4.  MATTERS ARISING
1. (Item 4.1) Southampton HC – Their Coach’s appeal failed to overturn the ban but did remove the exclusion order. The ban has been served and there have been no further incidents. However whilst the issue with the spectators was going to be dealt with by MW, another issue with them came I, being dealt with by the Discipline Officer. MW will deal with the spectator matter after that.
2. (Item 4.2) Hamble HC –They have won the league and behaviour problems seemed to have improved hugely. Unfortunately in the last league match they collected 6 yellow cards with at one point 3 players being off at the same time. MW made strong reference to it their Annual Dinner and made it clear they were letting Hants down. This was well received and also endorsed by their following chairman’s speech. so the Club is fully aware of the need to eradicate the issue. MW feels a watching brief should be maintained during next season.
3. (Item 4.3) Indoor League – The Indoor league letter has not yet been sent. A letter has been circulated from South on indoor hockey generally plus MW has been in touch with Bournemouth HC who are keen to start a Men’s Indoor League to be run at Bournemouth and hopefully Eastleigh.  MW will send the letter from HHA after liaising with that. KJ reported a complete lack of interest in youth indoor as well.
4. (Item 4.4) CRB’s – KJ confirmed the details of those held have now been sent to Rowena. 
5. (Item 5.1) Woman’s Vets Clubs Tournament – FT confirmed that Southampton is going through to the South round representing Hants.
6. (item 8c3) South Schools – KJ had not been happy at the nature of the correspondence from Richard Nixon on requesting/requiring officials from the county. MW confirmed RN has been spoken to and it has been made clear that it was not acceptable.
7. (item 8e1) New Milton – both of their Men’s 1 unfulfilled fixtures will not be played as they cannot get a team out. As a result NM1 have been removed from the League and will have to re-apply to come back in. NM have had problems since the start of the season having lost players and pulling players up from the Div 6 and 9 teams. They could not cope and so lost more players. They have lost 15 players permanently and can only field 2 teams. They have made efforts to recruit more. Next season they will drop their 3rd XI and only field 2 teams.
MW confirmed that South League was sympathetic to the problems but had been required to take action. MW anticipates NM will re-apply and the League will determine to which division they should be allocated.

8. (item 8f) Cancellation Charge – HHUA will put the existing policy onto the website. The issue is to be discussed by the HHUA members.
5. CORRESPONDENCE
1. Fareham have notified HHA of the postponement of the official opening of their Clubhouse to September due to the original date being needed for National League play-offs, in  which they had been wished every success.  (post – achieved !).
2.  Olympic Tickets – EH have permission from LOA which enables EH to offer match tickets to Clubs and Counties. Scheduling will be unknown for some time to come.
3. EH has confirmed that 6 Hants Clubs have not cashed their EH Vat refund.(probably sent to old address)  MW has written to them and asked the Clubs to deal with it quickly.

4. A Club has written asking HHA if it would intervene if a player joined a second Club having not paid monies due to the first Club. HHA would have to be positive the debt was owed but on previous occasions HHA has asked the 2nd Club to decline to take the player until payment has been made.

5. EH have confirmed Sabbah have not paid its affiliation fees and have been disaffiliated by England Hockey    Sabbah have significant conduct issues in any event – red cards etc. The County Disciplinary Officer had required a Sabbah player to attend a meeting and produce photographic ID. Sabbah refused and because they were then disaffiliated the DO took no further action and advised that he would refer it to the county committee.   The CDO has asked that they not be allowed back into the League until they had complied with the ID issue. The Umpire report states that he was offered £100 by the Club to forget the matter, something denied by Sabha.
The decision of the Committee was that MW contact Sabbah and give them 14 days to agree to attend an expedited meeting with the player and photo ID. In default Sabbah would be excluded from all League and Cup Hockey in Hants for 2 years commencing 1.9.11.

6. Teas – A Club has requested a review of the requirement that the home Club provide teas for the away Club.   It was agreed that this would be an AGM point. The Club did say they would still provide food for umpires – HHUA will discuss that point separately.
6 DEVELOPMENT OFFICER 
MW has not yet done the draft letter due to ongoing discussions.   RW raised a point that given the sums involved should we be considering the possibility of directly employing some one e.g. retired, to do so cheaper. This would not be next year because it has already been agreed the Do would remain in post for next year. It could be a bursary rather than direct employment. The Committee discussed the difficulty of mixing paid and volunteer people and the problems of keeping the two separate.
The issue of the DO’s salary for next season will be addressed at the AGM – the reserves will pay for next year and Clubs will be asked if they will fund the DO for the following year.

The issue of paid people in a voluntary organisation generally will be dealt with on a consultative basis and we will not try and deal with it at the AGM.
7.    REPORTS
See those filed.   Additional matters :
a. Discipline
County members had a 15th red card on Sunday and 9 were for umpire abuse. RW was concerned that the dissent mainly comes from alleged bad decisions. The Committee discussed the HHUA system of raising concerns about umpires by private email to a designated address.     It may be that the email explaining this to Clubs has not yet gone out.

A disrepute report has been made regarding the manager of a Southampton junior side. Two boys reported the manager regarding verbal abuse about Isle of Wight players.    Investigations were proceeding.
Item 13 of the CDO report – Portsmouth & Southsea – the umpire hit was a junior umpire.

 b. Treasurer
KS has confirmed that he is happy to drop the Men’s League fees to £10 per team.    RW would prefer not to have a difference in the Womes and Men’s fees. The Ladies League would prefer to keep fees at £15 per team.
c. Junior and Single System
1. JACs were running nicely. Junior Leagues – performances not much better than last year. 70 odd fixtures not fulfilled. This is not caused by JAC activity.
2. It was requested that Clubs enter junior prime contacts onto their Club websites so that a circulation list can be generated. RW will amend the website to make a junior prime contact a mandatory field. KJ confirmed a meeting of the junior prime contacts is being organised – possible date is 4 May.
3. Plans have already started for sorting out next season’s JDC dates. KJ also reported that it is difficult to find venues prepared to mark half pitches for Mini hockey. RM asked if the schools mini rounds can be played on Wednesdays? SL explained Soton Sports Centre was double booked last year which was why it couldn’t happen this season.
4. JDC papers will be out soon.

5. HHUA Chair is to meet with SCHUA to try and sort out the umpire appointments for junior games.

6. MW thanked KJ for all his hard work during the season.

d. Hampshire Development Officer  
SL reported that the Fareham level 1 course is full. All schools competitions are finished and hopefully the Hants Cup will finish on Sunday.
e. Leagues - Outdoor
1. Ladies :  Weymouth has asked if they can join the HWHL. It was agreed that it was unlikely that the Dorset Committee would give consent. It was also agreed that HHA cannot encourage defections and HWHL will need to tell Weymouth that it cannot be progressed without the approval of the Dorset Committee. The Dorset Ladies League is quite robust.
2. Mens: There was nothing to add to the written report. A question was raised as to why the Men’s playoffs take place so late. MW explained that it needs to await the conclusion of the EH playoffs so that it is clear what (if any) teams are coming back into South from the National League.
f. Umpires   
Appointments to Men’s Div 2 have suffered this season and it will be discussed with the umpire development officers as we need to get people to start umpiring at the Soton Summer League to encourage them to umpire during the coming season. It could be that next season HHUA will not be able to appoint to Div 2. 

Hampshire Day – some umpires last year were left umpiring when lunch took place and nothing left for them. MW confirmed there was not enough room in the schedule to have a complete break but he has asked Bournemouth to set aside food for those umpiring during the lunch period.

HWHL are looking to see if Clubs in the non umpire allocated divisions can be required to put on the website the names of who umpired. That will enable non allocated umpires to be followed up. Etc.

HHUA would like to ask if HHA will make a contribution to the cost of Hampshire Day umpire shirts. £300-£400 is about 50%. HHA agreed to contribute the 50%.

g. EH & South

1. EH restructuring is to produce nationally 12 Relationship Managers and an admin person for each Region abolishing the existing 12 Development Officer and the Regional Manager. It will not save money but will be geared towards ‘selling’ EH, increasing player numbers and enable EH to engage more with the Clubs. This will be in association with the Counties although not necessarily along County lines. South will have to deal with 3 Regional people rather than the I person currently responsible for South.
2. The EH website system for on line registration for the single system should have been in place for 1 April but it is not clear if it is. KJ will be at Bisham on 6 April and it is apparently on the agenda.

3. Ben Rea has been re-elected for EH as has one other Non Exec Director from the South.
h. Cups/Tournaments/Hampshire Day

1. Cups : Draft programme was circulated and will be passed to Alan Notman so that he can make the umpire appointments. The final version should be available next week. 
2. Andover 3 has complained about I of W men having had too many higher ranked men in the team. Not a great deal of evidence so MH will not be taking it forward.
3. The Committee discussed the issue of Clubs with teams in more than one final. Agreed players cannot participate in more than 1 final.

4. SL will arrange to get the medals for Hampshire Day – MW to provide details. Bournemouth pitches are all in order and he has double checked all the arrangements.

5. Query raised about Cup rounds being on “play by” dates rather than “play on”. MH explained it had been switched to “play on” 2 years ago to try and ensure the rounds were played on time. It has not unfortunately solved the problem. Umpires struggle to make appointments for “play on” dates particularly when they clash with junior priority dates. A suggestion was made for staggered dates for the 4 competitions that umpires are appointed. MH will discuss with Roy Holcombe.
i.  Website. 
RW confirmed facility for putting on team colours should be ready before the start of next season. Goal scorers for the HWHL and a fixture cancellation process will also be in place.
8. AGM
The date is on the website. Venue will be Ampfield as last year.
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There were no items.  
The meeting closed at 10.15 p.m. and the next meeting is set for Monday, 8th August, 2011.
Chairman                                             Date
